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Quite often during the war, there would be National Savings campaigns, the one in Petworth
while I was there was held outside the Regal cinema where they displayed a Messerschmitt
fighter in almost perfect order apart from a few bullet holes. This was a must, for every child
in Petworth, sitting in the cockpit, twiddling with the controls, yanking on the ailerons...it must
have been a nightmare for the R.A.F. personnel looking after it.

Visits to the cinema were a special treat, but this time it was extra special. There was a
film being shown in red and blue and if you wore these cardboard spectacles with red and blue
celluloid lenses it appeared in a kind of 3D. It was quite rare to see a film other than in black
and white.

The army had a kind of canteen on the south side of the square, as I recall, where the estate
agents are now. The cooks had their kitchen on the bottom floor where, through the open sash
window, they used to watch out for us children, to come along. They would have waiting for
us,anapple dipped in golden syrup and suspended on a string. We could have a bite of the apple,
without using our hands, if we could get hold of it but we usually just covered ourselves in the
Syrup.

I was with Mr and Mrs Carver for just over a year, then I stayed with a working family
called Smith who were woodmen, for about two months. They lived just outside Petworth in
oneofarow of semi-detached houses, set up from the road. (I haven't been able to locate these
houses yet). Ithen moved next door fora month, to stay with a lady, who wore a black choker.
Her grown-up daughter I recall would take me for walks. Oh yes, there was another thing, [was
particularly forbidden to go near a linnet's nest in a hedge just outside the house. But that's a
dare to any child. The unfortunate bird must have been visited by every child in the
neighbourhood at least once to check on its progress. Well that was the summer of 1941 and
my last move was to Wisborough Green where I stayed for the next three years, but that's another
story.

This is how I as a small child aged from 5 to 6 saw the evacuation. It doesn't take into
account the agonising decisions of my parents to send me away, the problems of foster parents
who volunteered to look after young children who were bound to be noisy and tiresome, and
some who were difficultto control. Even those local people and children who were not directly
involved must have felt the impact of a large influx of London school children. On top of all
that, there was a war on and the enemy were very close to hand. So people of Sussex who
suffered the London evacuees, please accept my belated thanks.

Walter Lodge was talking to the Editor.
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